
   

  

 

 

MINUTES OF THE 

NURSING PRACTICE ADVISORY SUBCOMMITTEE 

Tuesday, February 27, 2024 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

The committee meeting was called to order by Sam McCord, BSN, RN, Director of 

Investigations and Discipline, at 9:00 a.m., virtually via Teams. 

 

                                               MEMBERS PRESENT 

Pamela Adzima, DNP, MHA, RN 

Hazel Church, RN, MHA, CPHQ 

Monica Green, MSN, RN, CCRN 

Jeanine Young, M.Ed, BSN, RN 

 

MEMBERS ABSENT 

None  

 

     OTHERS PRESENT 

Cathy Dinauer, Executive Director 

Sam McCord, BSN, RN, Director of Investigations and Discipline, Chair 

Kim Arguello, General Counsel 

Kerry Palakanis, APRN Investigator/Consultant 

Madison Webb, Management Assistant 

Jacqueline O'Shaughnessy, RN 

Stephen Frum 

Brian Evans 

 

CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order by S. McCord at 9:00 a.m. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT: None 

 

A. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: None.   

 

B. OLD BUSINESS: None 

 

C. NEW BUSINESS 

 

1. Review of research, discussion and possible recomentations regarding an RNs scope 

of practice and requirements in performing non-invasive and minimally invasive 

dermatologic treatments. S. McCord gave a brief history of the practice decision 

request. Jacqueline O’Shaughnessy spoke regarding her practice decision request and 

clarified that she is asking for independent practice for nurses in performing non-

invaseive and minimally invasive dermatologic treatments. Subcommittee members, 

as well as APRN Investigator Kerry Palakanis, discussed the agenda item and spoke 
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to their work experiences and knowledge of scope of practice. J. Young motioned to 

develop a practice decision that defines the role of the nurse in performing non-

invasive and minimally invasive dermatologic treatments. M. Green seconded the 

motion. The motioned carried. 

  

D. RECOMMENDATIONS FOR AGENDA ITEMS FOR May 7, 2024: 

1. Review initial draft of practice decision regarding an RNs scope of practice and 

requirements in performing non-invasive and minimally invasive dermatologic 

treatments.  

 

PUBLIC COMMENT: Jacqueline O’Shaughnessy thanked everyone for their time during the 

subcommittee meeting.  

 

ADJOURNMENT- The meeting was adjourned at 9:43 a.m. 


